Emergency Council Meeting

September 15, 2003 5:00 pm

Mayor A.D. (Zander) Guy, Jr. called the emergency meeting of the Surf City Town Council to order at 5:00 p.m. Councilman Doug Medlin gave the invocation and Councilman Michael Curley led the Pledge of Allegiance. Also present for the meeting were Mayor Pro Tem Nelva Albury, Councilman Don Helms, Town Manager Michael Moore, Finance Clerk Jane Kirk, and Town Clerk Patricia Arnold.  Councilman Don Luther was not present. 

Motion was made by Mayor Pro Tem Albury to issue a volunteer evacuation notice effective September 16, 2003 at 8am.  Motion was second by Councilman Helms.  Council unanimously approved the motion.

An emergency meeting will be called for September 16, 2003 at 1:00 pm to discuss Hurricane Isabel preparations.  The possibility for a mandatory evacuation being ordered will be discussed at that time. 

Manager Moore reported that the 

· Hurricane re-entry committee had met twice, Emergency Management Director Eddie King has been in contact and the staff has been monitoring updates from the weather services.  

· The latest update has Isabel’s winds dropping to 125 mph and projecting landfall for Thursday near Cape Hatteras.

· The EOC is ready and Station 6 will be setup for sleeping quarters.

· Inspector Steve Padgett has post storm inspectors ready.

· Public Works Director Dean Wise has made all necessary plans for water and sewer. 

· Extra vehicles are on stand by for Wednesday.

· Handicap assistance is available for those who need it.

· Fuel trucks for safety vehicles will be in place on Wednesday at Station 6.

· Public Works will need 3 hours to take care of water and sewer.

· Patrol boats are ready for waterway.

· Tents will be out at Food Lion with tv’s to play videos of property for residence owners to view.

Councilman Helms requested staff to contact Eddie King to request assistance from Wildlife and Fisheries.

Manger stated that if the water is shut off that it will be for all of Surf City not just the Island portion.  Manager will also contact Jones Onslow and get an update.

Scott Erikson, 104 S. Juniper St., representing Century 21 Action, stated 6 hours was not enough time for rental companies to get things together.
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Mayor Guy commented the Town would be in contact with the Board of Realtors to advise them of the situation with the storm.

Jim Sly, 3075 3rd Street, if mandatory starts at 12:00 what time will the town cut off water.

Public Works Director Wise advised that Onslow County cuts off their water when the wind reaches 50-60 mph.

Councilman Medlin questioned Director Wise on if Onslow County left the water on what would he do with the extra sewer.  Director Wise advised the crew would just have more to deal with.  

Manager requested that residence need to tie trash cans down and shut off propane gas tanks.

Councilman Curley questioned on how people will know when they can come back.  Manager will advise the media, website, and telephone information at town hall. We plan to update with current information as often as we can.

Mayor Guy stated staff has done an outstanding job and thanked everyone

Adjournment

There was no further business and the meeting was adjourned at 5:25 pm upon the motion by Mayor Pro Tem Albury and seconded by Councilman Medlin. The Council unanimously approved motion.  

_________________________


__________________________

Patricia E. Arnold, Town Clerk


A.D. (Zander) Guy, Jr., Mayor

